

Community Board 12 - Manhattan Washington Heights & Inwood

Washington Heights & Inwood
530 West 166th St. 6th Floor, New York, NY 10032
Phone: (212) 568-8500, Fax: (212) 740-8197
Website: www.nyc.gov/mcb12

George Fernández Jr. - Chairman Ebenezer Smith, District Manager

January 29, 2014

Hon. Thomas F. Prendergast Chairman & CEO NYCT/MTA 2 Broadway New York, N.Y. 10004

Dear Chairman Prendergast:

where there presently is none. Authority's plan to reroute the M100 bus to provide needed service along Dyckman Street and 10th Avenue Please be advised that at the General Meeting Tuesday, January 28, 2014 Community Board 12 Manhattan passed a resolution by a vote of (37) In Favor, (0) Opposed, (0) Abstain, supporting NYCT/ Metropolitan Transit

Avenue; and Whereas, New York City Transit/MTA presented their plan to reroute the M100 along Dyckman Street and 10th

& Broadway); and Whereas; The M100 presently runs from East Harlem (East 125th Street & 1st Avenue) to Inwood (West 220th St

heading to and from the Bronx; and Whereas; There is a serious deficit of east west bus service north of Dyckman Street with only Bx12 SBS

southbound platform of the Dyckman Street #1 train station; and Whereas: the new route will provide much needed bus service to the Dyckman Houses and to the elevator to the

Dyckman Street and 10th Avenue; and Whereas: the new route would still end at 220th Street but between Dyckman and 220th Street it will travel on

Whereas; Northbound, the new route would travel north on Broadway, east on Dyckman Street, and north on 10th Avenue ending at West 220 Street; and

Street to Broadway to resume the old route; and Whereas: Southbound, the bus will turn around onto 9th Avenue to 215th Street, turn west on 215th Street to 10th Avenue to Nagle Avenue, east on 204th Street to 10th Avenue to Dyckman Street, then west on Dyckman

Therefore; CB12M's Traffic and Transportation strongly support NYCT/MTA's plan to reroute the M100 bus to provide needed service along Dyckman Street and 10th Avenue where there presently is none.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. We look for a favorable response to our request.

Sincerely,

George Fernand Chair Hon. Bill de Blasio, Mayor .;

Hon. Gail Brewer, Manhattan Borough President

Hon. Leitia James, Public Advocate Hon. Scott Stringer, Comptroller

Hon. Charles B. Rangel, Congressman

Hon. Bill Perkins, NY State Senator Hon. Adriano Espaillat, NY State Senator Hon. Herman D. Farrell, Jr., Assembly Member

Hon. Gabriela Rosa, Assembly Member

Hon. Ydanis Rodriguez, Council Member Hon. Mark Levine, Council Member Deirdre Parker - NYCT Liaison